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safe and efficient highway 

system for mobility now 
and in the future.
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Future 
Luncheon Meetings

January 26, 2010
March 23, 2010
May 25, 2010

Welcome to the New Year! We are now 
on the home stretch in preparations 
for the National Conference next 
June, and your fellow ASHE members 
have been working tirelessly to make 
it happen. It is very satisfying to see an 
excellent plan come together as this 
one is, and to be a part of it. Of course, much remains to be 
completed and many more interim deadlines must be met, 
but I know that we will successfully meet every challenge. I am 
extremely thankful for the outstanding work of the Conference 
Co-Chairs and the Committee Chairs and Co-Chairs for their 
dedication, perseverance, and tireless effort on behalf of 
our Section and Region 1. I believe this will be the best ASHE 
National Conference that many have ever seen. 

Our January General Meeting will once again feature 
presentations for the Donald C. Schramm Transportation 
Improvement Award. This is a great opportunity to showcase 
excellent examples of the fine work we routinely perform in 
the Transportation Industry for the benefit of the public. I have 
competed for the Schramm several times and have won some 
and lost some, but I always found it very rewarding to present 
my best work to my peers. I would like to take this opportunity 
to thank those who are presenting their projects for our 
consideration for the Schramm this year. You truly are a credit 
to our profession. 

One issue we will be following closely in the coming months 
is the possibility of an additional federal stimulus package for 
transportation projects. This would be a great shot in the arm 
for our industry, which continues to suffer from the economic 
downturn. We will pass along good info as we learn about it. 
And here’s hoping that 2010 is a better year than 2009. 

Happy New Year!

 From our President . . .
  Joe Vogel, P.E. 

NEWS
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ASHE PIN (Political Information Network) REPORT  Jan. 2010

The National ASHE Political Information Network Chair, Calvin Leggett, has asked all of the ASHE 
sections to prioritize the top 5 legislative issues that the National Board should concentrate on in 2010.  
The TRIKO Valley Board of Directors have prioritized the TRIKO Valley legislative list.  Stay tuned to the 
ASHE PIN for information on these top 5 issue:

1)  Adopting a long-term transportation funding bill
The current legislation that establishes funding levels and policy priorities for highways and transit 
expired on September 30, 2009. Since then, there have been four extensions - the most current being 
a short-term surface transportation authorization that will allow state departments of transportation 
to continue to use federal funds for highway, transit, and other projects until Feb. 28. Stop-gap 
extensions create difficulties for state departments of transportation since they cannot make long-
term plans and commitments for more ambitious projects. In addition, without action by the Congress 
by March 1, state DOTs will lose $12 billion in 2010 for their highway programs. State DOTs need 
program continuity and stability through an extension of at least a year to adequately plan, execute 
and manage transportation capital programs. 

2)  Ensuring Safer Roads
In Spring 2010, AASHTO will publish the Highway Safety Manual. This manual will assist highway 
agencies as they consider improvements to existing roadways or as they are planning, designing, 
or constructing new roadways. AASHTO is working with the Federal Highway Administration and the 
Transportation Research Board to develop training, information sessions and other implementation 
tools that will be made available to states and others in the highway industry. AASHTO's goal: cut 
today's 38,000 highway fatalities 50 percent in 20 years. 

3)  Responding to Increased Congestion Due to Capacity Issues
In 2008, high gas prices drove thousands of commuters from their cars and onto buses, subways and 
other transit options. As gas prices moderated, however, many of these riders went back to their 
vehicles. In fact, despite the economic downturn, 64 of the 100 most populated cities saw increased 
congestion in the first six months of 2009. This congestion will only continue to worsen as more people 
move to metropolitan areas and little is done to increase the capacity of the overall transportation 
system. In early 2010, AASHTO will issue a new report that outlines a four-point plan to address the 
urban mobility challenge. Other reports on the transportation needs of rural and underserved areas 
as well as freight will follow. 

4)  Enhancing Safety through Roadway Improvements
On two-lane rural roads and major highways, rumble strips are now being installed to warn drivers 
when their vehicles start to leave the travel lane. On divided highways, cable median barriers are 
being installed to prevent fatal crashes in which vehicles run off the road into the median and cross 
over into oncoming traffic. With more than half of the highway fatalities occurring on rural roads, 
highway agencies are focusing on installing these types of lower-cost treatments to reduce these 
crashes. As additional studies are performed to demonstrate the effectiveness of these treatments, 
they will be installed on more roads across the country. 

5)  Adopting a New Jobs Creation bill
The Senate is expected to begin debate on a jobs creation bill in mid-January. The House bill, Jobs for 
Main Street Act, contains several important transportation provisions including an extension of surface 
transportation authorization through Sept. 30, 2010. Funding would include $27.5 billion for highways 
and $8.4 billion for mass transit; Amtrak would receive $800 million while airports would get $500 million 
and shipyards $100 million. States have identified more than 9,500 ready-to-go projects that can fund 
projects quickly and put people to work. A jobs bill will enable states to build on last year's American 
Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) projects and keep the momentum going. 
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TRIKO  
Valley News

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 
MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, December 8, 2009
Cincinnati Zoo and Botanical 

Gardens

President Vogel called the 
meeting to order with the 
pledge of allegiance.  Thane 
Maynard gave an informative 
presentation about the zoo 
and showcased a number of 
animals.

Bill Lawall gave the treasurer’s 
report and indicated that 
there  are  cur rent ly  171 
members.  The next general 
membership meeting will be 
Tuesday, January 26, 2010.  
The next board of directors 
meeting will be on Tuesday, 
January 5th at City Hall.

Caroline Duffy presented the 
Political Action Network (PIN) 
report, indicating that SAFETEA-
LU is in its second extension 
from the September 30, 2009 
deadline.  A third extension is 
likely that will expire in March, 
2010.  In a November 6, 2009 
speech, President Obama 
said “my economic team 
is looking at ideas to jump 
start the economy such as 
additional investments in our 
aging roads and bridges”.  
Subsequently, Infrastructure 
Chairman Oberstar and House 
Appropriation Chair Obey 
proposed the transfer of $100 
billion from the general fund 
to the Highway Trust Fund for 
highway and transit spending 
over the next two years as 
part of the second stimulus 

Under new business, Bill Lawall 
raised a motion to make a 
donation to the Zoo, which 
was seconded by Carol 
Ramler and carried.  Caroline 
Duffy raised a motion to make 
our annual donation to the 
Clermont County Children’s 
fund that was seconded by 
Paul Gruner and also passed.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,
David M. Emerick
Secretary 	

bill legislation.  This stimulus 
legislation is key to get the six 
year transportation bill passed 
and  would buy congress 
time to debate the revenue 
changes needed to pay for 
a six-year bill.  ASHE urges you 
to contact your congressional 
representative to support this 
measure.

Caroline also presented the 
2010 National Conference 
Committee report, noting that 
the silent auction at OTEC this 
year raised $5,044 for a total 
of $23,000 over four years 
at OTEC.  Jim Jurgensen, Sr. 
was chosen as the TRIKO 
Valley section nominee for 
the Pearson Award to be 
presented at the conference.  
Those who submitted abstracts 
to Joe Vogel and Steve Mary 
for the technical program 
were thanked.  The Guest 
Program, chaired by Carol 
Ramler and Vanessa Fritsch, has 
assembled some great guest 
tours including a winery/clay 
shooting event, shopping in Mt. 
Adams, casino trips and a Reds 
Game.  On the entertainment 
committee, Cindy Wallace 
and Greg Wilkens have set 
up a BB r iverboat cruise 
for Friday evening and the 
Motown Group, The Contours, 
for the gala event.  The current 
sponsors were named and 
additional participation was 
solicited.  Many committees 
are still in need of volunteers 
also.  As a reminder, the 
conference will be held from 
June 9th through 13th at the 
Omni Netherland Hilton Hotel.  
We look forward to seeing you 
there!



4

ASHE National Conference Message

Your National Conference Committee has been hard at work preparing for the event  in 
Cincinnati on June 9th to 13th, 2010. 

•	 The Icebreaker on Wednesday evening will kick off what we are sure will be a memorable 
conference. 

•	 On Thursday, Friday and Saturday, we will be offering a Technical Program with over 25 
sessions and tours to choose from, so you can rack up those CEU’s.  Several Technical Tours 
will visit some of the most interesting historic structures in Cincinnati. 

•	 Our guest program offers six choices to entertain your family including bike trails, an 
aquarium visit, unique shopping, historic walking tours, a chance to try your luck at a casino, 
shoot sporting clays, and a visit to a winery, and much more. 

•	 Your social evenings can include a Riverboat Cruise, Cincinnati Reds Ballgame and a Gala, 
completed with a showband that is sure to please. 

We guarantee this is a conference you will not want to miss.  We have maintained the 
advanced registration fee for ASHE members to only $150 for a full conference to make it 
affordable for all. To make all this happen, we have to ask our friends for their support.  Please 
be responsive to the request for sponsors and advertisements.  There are opportunities for the 
budgets of every firm and agency. Go to our website ASHE2010.org for information updates.

RETIRED!!!
Dr. Mike Basehart

Many of you had Dr. 
Mike Basehart as a 
professor at the University 
of Cincinnati.  After 
40 years and 1 day of 
service to the University, 
Dr. Basehart has officially 
retired!  Catch up with 
Dr. Basehart when he 
provides a guided tour 
of the Ingalls Building for 
the 2010 ASHE National 
Conference.  
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General Membership
Jamal Adhami
Bob Adleta
Anthony Amicom
Richard Bailey*
Doug Batt
Eric Beck
Bryan Bender
Gerard Berding
Steve Bergman
Gabriel Bitar
Douglas Brand
Bruce Brandstetter*
Jim Brannon
Tom Brayshaw
Bill Brayshaw
John Brazina
Wayne Breitenstein
David Brewer
Jonathon Brunot
Dennis Brunton
Michael Bryson
Charles Bucklew
Carol Callan-Ramler
Tammy Campbell
Kathleen Carsey
Emily Casada
Jim Collins*
Jon Cox
Judi Craig
John Davidson
Lori Dearnell
Scott Dearnell
Katie Dillenburger

Caroline Duffy*
Terry Dull
Michael Eddy
Kristin Eggeman
John Eichstadt
Mary Beth Elfers*
David Emerick
Joseph Espelage
Jeremy Evans
William Fair
Hank Fedders*
Dan Ficker
Michael Flynn
Vanessa Fritsch
Jesse Frost
Bronson Funke
Daniel Furgason
James Griebel
Paul Gruner
Stan Harris
Steven Hartke
Carl Hartman
John Heilman
Stephen Hellmann
Mark Henderson
Wendy Hillard
Kenny Hinkle
George Hoffman*
Kelly Hollatz
Brad Houllion
Ted Hubbard*
Warren Iulg
Dennis Jennings

James Jurgensen
Jim Jurgensen Sr.*
Joseph Kearnes*
John Kerr
Gary Ketron
Michael Kinne
Eric Kistner
Scott Knebel
Bob Koehler 
Jeffrey Koehn
Daniel Koeninger
Steven Korte
Wess Kroll
Jennifer Kunz
John Lachmann
Jeffrey Lamb
Bill Lawall
Craig Litmer
Matt Loeffler
Marcia Majidzadeh
Patrick Manger
Benjamin Mann
Steve Mary
Shawn Mason
Dan McAdams
Ray McDaniel
Joe Mellman 
Stephen Miles
Richard Miller
Cindy Minter 
Dory Montazemi
Nathan Moore
Michael Morrow

Bryan Mount
Robert Mount
Michael Murray
David Newhouse
Katie Nolan
Ralph Norman, Jr.
Christian Nyberg
David Orr
Tim Peters
Paul Pfennig*
Jack Pflum
Duane Phelps
Daniel Prevost
Dale Proffitt
Steven Proffitt
Joseph Prus 
Michael Prus
David Quimby
Jason Ramler
Kevin Reed
Brian Rhodes 
Mark Richardson
Doug Riddiough
Ronald Roberts
Jock Roeder
Donald Rosemeyer
Donald Rosenbarger
Ali Saleh
Kevin Savage
Paul Schoelwer
Ray Schork
Julie Schroeder
Dale Schwieterman

Mike Sewell
Steven Shadix
William Shefic
Gary Simmons
Kar Singh
Stefan Spinosa
David Spisak
Koren Sprinkle
Leonard Stahl
Phillip Stegman
Robert Steier
Craig Stephenson
Jake Stremmel
Michael Sturdevant
Dwight Stutz
Tim Taney
Cindy Taylor
Mike Thompson*
Tim Thoroughman
David Thurston
David Tomley
Robert Trenkamp
Roy Turton
Daniel Unger
Jennifer Vatter
Joe Vogel
Mark Walker
Cindy Wallace
Jeffrey Wallace
George Webb
Mark Weber
Greg Wilkens
Robert Yeager
Heinrich Zehetmaier*

	 * Past Presidents

www.bowser-morner.com

• Geotechnical	and	Environmental	Consulting
• Subsurface	Investigations
• Construction	Observation	and	Testing
• Chemistry,	Product,	and	Materials	Testing

4518	Taylorsville	Road
Dayton,	Ohio	45424

Phone	937.236.8805					Fax	937.233.2016

1220	Hillsmith	Drive,	Suite	K
Cincinnati,	Ohio	45215

Phone	513.771.0254					Fax	513.771.0218

YOUR AD HERE!!

Contact Stan Harris

at stan.harris@stantec.com
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





6

2009-2010 Board of Directors
Board Title	 Board Member	    Company	  Phone		  Email
President	 Joe Vogel	    City of Cincinnati	  513.352.1523	 	 joe.vogel@cincinnati-oh.gov

1st Vice President	 Jim Jurgensen II	    John R. Jurgensen Co.	  513.771.0820	 	 jurgensj@jrnet.com

2nd Vice President	 Paul Schoelwer	    CONTECH Bridge Solutions	 513.604.8006	 	 pschoelwer@contech-cpi.com	
Treasurer	 Bill Lawall	    Brandstetter-Carroll	  513.807.2245	 	 barbbill2@fuse.net		
Secretary	 David Emerick	    Duke Energy	  513.287.2576	 	 demerick@duke-energy.com

Regional Rep.	 Stan Harris	    Stantec	  513.842.8200	 	 stan.harris@stantec.com

Past President 	 Caroline Duffy	    Barr & Prevost	  513.476.6271	 	 cfdpe@cinci.rr.com

3rd Year Director	 Steve Profitt	    Thelen Associates, Inc.	  513.825.4350	 	 sproffitt@thelenassoc.com

2nd Year Director	 Kevin Savage	    Bowser-Morner, Inc.	  513.771.0254	 	 ksavage@bowser-morner.com

1st Year Director	 Matt Loeffler	    Butler Co. Engineers Office	 513.785.4109		  loefflerm@bceo.org
1st Year Director	 Carol Callan-Ramler  KY Transportation Cabinet	 859-341-2700		  carol.callan-ramler@ky.gov

				              		 				             				  

	 	 	

RSVP!!
Please be sure to RSVP for  meetings! Space is limited and an accurate head count helps the 
Montgomery Inn  and the ASHE officers to better plan for meetings.

Split the Pot!
A Split the Pot contest will be held at future general membership meetings to raise start-up funds for 
the 2010 conference. 1 ticket for $1, 3 for $5, or 7 for $10. 
Business Card Ads! 
$50/yr for small ads, $150/yr for large ad and corporate link on TRIKO website.  If interested, contact 
Stan Harris at stan.harris@stantec.com.  Send website logos to Matt Loeffler at loefflerm@bceo.org.

Geotechnical • Civil • Environmental  
Materials Testing • Transportation • Diving  

Construction Monitoring •  Water Resources  
Wastewater • Surveying • GIS Applications

Stantec Consulting
11687 Lebanon Rd.
Cincinnati, Ohio 
(513) 842-8200
(513) 842-8250 (fax)

Regional Offices

Cincinnati
Columbus

Toledo
Lexington
Louisville

Jeffersonville   
St. Louis
Nashville
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5325 Wooster Road
Cincinnati, Ohio 45226

(513) 321-7774 
(513) 533-6737 Fax

www.prusconstruction.com

engineering   planning   architecture   interiors   

gspnet.com

Full Suite of Economical 
Site Solutions

• Bridge
• Drainage, Sanitary and Irrigation
• Stormwater Management
• Earth Stabilization and Erosion Control
• Retaining Walls

www.contech-cpi.com

Paul Schoelwer, P.E.
Field Marketing Consultant
9025 Centre Pointe Drive, Suite 400 
West Chester, OH 45069
tel: 513.645.7119
cell: 513.604.8006
fax: 513.645-7341
pschoelwer@contech-cpi.com
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ASHE
P.O. Box 257
Mason, OH 45040

ASHE TRIKO Valley 
meeting

Tuesday, January 26, 2010 11:30 a.m.
The Montgomery Inn Boathouse

Schramm Award Finalists Presentations

Lunch Cost: $20.00
RSVP to Bill Lawall at 513-807-2245

by 4:00 January 25, 2010


